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NEWS RELEASE: Commission confirms telecommunications company has valid certificate of 

public convenience and necessity. 

 

BOISE (March 4, 2025) – A telecommunications company will be allowed to continue offering 

services to customers after the Idaho Public Utilities Commission determined that it still meets 

the statutory requirements to hold a certificate of public convenience and necessity (CPCN). 

 

Millennium Networks, LLC bought telecommunications equipment and facilities from CTC 

Telecom, Inc. After the purchase, Millennium Networks was directed by the commission to 

submit information demonstrating that it still meets the requirements to be a holder of a CPCN. 

 

Millennium Networks serves more than 4,000 residential and commercial customers across 

multiple counties. It primarily uses fiber optic facilities. 

 

Additional information is available at: puc.idaho.gov/case/Details/7463. 
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